Draft minutes from NoSCA meeting held on Monday 9th March 2015 at Havelock Hotel, Nairn.
Present:

J Bishop (Chair), A Duncan, K Neill, T Cowman, C Farr (Minutes), M Fox, G Chappell, N Cameron, L Macabhuinn, T Macabhuinn, C Blake, 
	Item
	
	Action

	1.
	Apologies
	

	
	Received from H Macquarrie, Fort William
	

	
	
	

	2.
	Minutes of last meeting
	

	
	A Duncan proposed and T Cowman seconded minutes as accurate.
	

	
	
	

	3.
	Matters arising from previous meeting
	

	
	a) No matters were raised

	

	
	
	

	4.
	Fixtures Update
	

	
	a) After feedback received it was decided that the Senior League will start on Saturday 25th April.

b) The preliminary round of the Blake Geoservices knock out cup will be on Sunday 26th April with Highland at home to Ross County and Nairn at home to Buckie.  The winners of those ties will be at home to Elgin and Fochabers respectively.  Northern Counties will host Forres and RAF Lossiemouth will host Fort William.  There will not be a Senior Plate Trophy to play for in 2015.
c) The T20 will be split into 3 groups: group A – Buckie, Fochabers, Elgin, RAF Lossiemouth (straight knock out if all 4 teams play); Nairn, Forres & Highland; Fort William, Ross Co & Northern Counties.

d) Reserve fixtures will be announced later.
e) The U25 fixture v Gordonstoun will open the season with the NoSCA v MCC game on Monday 4th May.
	

	
	
	

	5.
	Approval of Playing Conditions for 2015
	

	
	a) K Neill proposed that a limit should be put on short pitched bowling. It was agreed that only 2 short pitched balls (over shoulder height) should be allowed per over, subsequent short pitched deliveries would be called as no balls.
b) Amendments were made to the proposed Playing Conditions, Reserve and Senior, for 2015.  These were then agreed upon.  The new documents will be available on the NoSCA website.
	J Bishop


	
	
	

	6.
	Social Media Policy
	

	
	a) A proposal for a Social Media Policy had been distributed prior to the meeting.  The meeting agreed to adopt it with immediate effect.
b) The policy will be available shortly from the NoSCA website.  All clubs and individuals are asked to familiarise themselves with the policy.

c) C Farr was asked to resend the document with the next set of minutes.


	All for noting
C Farr



	
	
	

	7.
	Limited Participation List (LPL)
	

	
	a) This was distributed with information based on information from the Result Store.  The only change is the removal of Arnav Mehta as he is still classed as a Junior.
	

	
	
	

	8.
	Awards for All application
	

	
	a) N Cameron had prepared a document outlining the costs involved in providing a training structure for coaching, umpiring and scorer development.  Contributions towards this plan were divided between Cricket Scotland, NoSCA and Awards for All with the latter being asked to provide approx. £9,620.  Neil felt that it was important to provide these courses in order to increase volunteer numbers.

b) G Chappell felt that the time frame should be longer than anticipated to allow a build up of those at Introductory level, allow them a year to practice within clubs then move on to the next level.  Generally this was agreed upon but it was pointed out that there are some who are currently ready to move on to the next level.  It was agreed to progress the whole application.  
c) N Cameron pointed out that all local authorities have a Lottery Officer who can provide assistance with lottery applications.
	

	
	
	

	9.0
	NoSCA Select – selection committee
	

	
	a) Fochabers will not be taking their place in the Cricket Scotland competition.  NoSCA will be asked if they would like to submit a team.  M Fox will contact Cricket Scotland about this.  There was discussion about whether players would be interested in taking part in an amalgamated team and it was decided to gauge interest first before accepting the NoSCA place.  M Fox will look into the dates of games too.
b) The MCC have once again asked NoSCA for a fixture on the May Day holiday at Gordonstoun.  M Fox, J Bishop and N Cameron will arrange the team.  C Blake suggested using the LPL as a starting point as well as the U25 team.  It was agreed that, on the basis of their Reserve participation for 2015, Huntly players would be eligible for the U25 and NoSCA teams.
	Interested parties contact committee member

	
	
	

	10.0
	Junior Report/North Club Development Manager Report
	

	
	a) N Cameron was able to report on a huge programme of indoor games for juniors within Moray as well as activity from Moray Cricket Development Group and MCA.
b) A coaching course is scheduled for Dingwall on 11th April with an Intro to Umpiring course in Forres on 1st April.
	

	
	
	

	11.0
	Press Coverage
	

	
	a) No one was willing to take on the role of Press Officer but N Cameron is happy to continue to send articles to the local press on junior activity.

b) J Bishop felt that there was an opportunity to promote cricket and NoSCA as the season approaches by providing press releases on courses being held, U25 and MCA fixtures, Senior and Reserve fixture programme etc.

c) C Blake suggested that a student could be given the task of promoting the league in return for a small sum.  
	

	
	
	

	12.0
	AOCB
	

	
	a) G Chappell was able to confirm that RAF Lossiemouth have not yet paid their 2014 subscription.  He will follow this up.

b) N Cameron stated that clubs who have achieved TopClub status receive £70 off coaching courses.

c) M Fox is to supply pictures for the new handbook.

d) C Blake will contact K Ross about the role of Umpires Co-ordinator.  It was felt that guidelines should be available and that an allowance for phone calls should be offered.

e) A Duncan was able to inform the meeting that Baxters are producing a new advert for the handbook.

f) Elgin will be submitting a request to NoSCA for £500 towards the cost of a new artificial pitch.

g) G Chappell has gone ahead with renewing the insurance for the League, the cost is the same as 2014.  This covers trophies, cricketers playing for NoSCA etc.

h) Invoices will be sent out shortly for League subscriptions, £125 for 2015.  Balls will remain at £12 each.

i) An invoice has been received from Andrew McGivern for IT work.  A Duncan will check to see if this has already been paid.

j) G Chappell put forward a proposal for using the £10,000 currently in the NoSCA account.  This would include allowing NoSCA clubs to apply for up to £500 per season but with certain stipulations.  This will be added to the NoSCA site for information.
k) J Bishop had received an email asking for NoSCA and club support for 2 people standing for electable posts at the Cricket Scotland AGM later in March.  He will circulate for clubs to proceed as they please.

l) J Bishop had an early draft of the 2015 handbook.  He hopes to have a full draft ready for the next meeting.  Those present were happy with what was displayed.  Photo’s are requested from trophy winners and clubs as full colour will be used throughout the handbook.

m) J Bishop is keen to expand the list of Patrons.  It was advised that Patrons reflect people of note within the cricketing community and that it is hoped that they would offer a donation in response of this recognition.  Clubs are asked to nominate someone from their own club who may be considered.

n) At a previous meeting it was discussed that NoSCA could consider using the same guest speaker for the dinner as the Aberdeenshire Grades.  This year Matthew Hoggard will be the guest on 25th November.  J Bishop will enquire about the costs involved should NoSCA wish to invite Mr Hoggard.  C Farr suggested that if this proved too expensive the committee could look at having a dinner dance, with speeches being dispensed with and trophy giving kept to a minimum.  
o) A Duncan noted that in 2018 NoSCA will celebrate 125 years of existence.
	Clubs for noting

Clubs for action

	
	
	

	13.0
	Date of Next Meeting
	

	
	The next meeting will be on Monday 6th April 2015, 7pm at the Cricket Pavilion, Nairn
	


